Minutes


Undergraduate Studies Committee of the Faculty Senate, January 23, 2002.

The meeting was called to order at 3:05.  Present were Kenneth Koford, Hilton Brown, Michael Gamel-McCormick, H.W. (Tripp) Shenton, Bobby Gempesaw, Lou Hirsh, Maggie Masso, Casey O’Brien, and Cara Spiro.

Old Business:


1.  Information Systems and Management Information Systems.  These two new proposed majors had been considered at our December meeting, and numerous questions were raised.  Koford communicated these concerns to Scott Jones and Sandra Carberry, and informally to Dean Ginzberg.  Jones and Carberry responded with a detailed memo explaining some issues regarding the two majors.  In addition, Deans Ginzberg and Huddleston provided letters of support for the two majors.


At the meeting Scott Jones, Sandra Carberry, and Bob Caviness spoke about the merits of the two majors.  One point was that the IS/MIS area(s), between management and computer science, are growing rapidly and surely represent the wave of the future, despite the collapse of dot-com stock prices.  The actual firms are largely growing and successful.  The two majors are not as similar as presented in earlier material--they are “joined at the hip” but not at the head or feet: the basic and advanced classes are different, and only a core group of mid-level courses is the same.


Regarding the reduction in majors and minors, Carberry pointed out that a significant share of actual computer science majors really would prefer this new IS major, so there is no real loss to them.  Rather this is product differentiation.  Regarding the overall shortage of seats for students in the computer science/MIS areas, both the deans and Jones emphasized that expansion of the number of faculty in the area was a long-term priority when the economy improved and state resources might become available.  Starting now and then having a too-small program up and running was a good money-getting strategy.


The committee briefly discussed this new information and came to a consensus that the two majors merited approval.  Since an open hearing was planned, the vote was tentative, pending additional information that might come from the open hearing.  The vote was unanimously in favor of approval.


2.  Maggie Masso and Ted Braun had worked out more detailed language for the Catalog describing the nature of the “areas” under the various concentrations in FLL.  She read this to the committee; it emphasizes that students MUST be in an area, and that the exact details are available on the FLL webpage.


This met with the committee’s approval, but did not require a vote.

New Business


Note: The committee must review all course changes and new multicultural courses.  The duties were divided as follows:


Agricultural and Natural Resources: P.K. Krishnan and Tripp Shenton


Arts and Science: A-L Hilton Brown, Lou Hirsh and Casey O’Brien




       M-Z Thomas Leitch and Lou Hirsh


Business and Economics: Koford and Shenton


Health and Nursing: Lucia Palmer and Michael Gamel-McCormick


CHEPP: Michael Gamel-McCormick and Hilton Browh


Engineering: Tripp Shenton and Bill Frawley

We will review these changes at the February 4 meeting.


1.  B.S. in Health Studies.  This new major was explained in more detail by Gamel-McCormick.  It allows for students doing poorly in some other major to graduate in a more general major.  In addition, the idea of “health studies” seems attractive and the specific concept seemed reasonable.  The proposal also deletes the Concentration in Exercise and Sport Studies, which overlapped with it.


2.  Mechanical Engineering had proposed two new concentrations, in Aerospace Engineering, and Biomedical Engineering.  Michael Keefe described these to the Committee in some candid detail.


Koford was concerned that the Aerospace courses and faculty were “thin” and wondered if there were much demand for the concentration, given serious declines in aerospace engineering jobs in the past decade.  Keefe said that there was enough strength for a “minimal” concentration, and felt that time would tell if there was really demand.  The department wanted to explore whether demand might develop if the concentration existed and the aerodynamics course were taught regularly.  


Regarding the biomedical engineering concentration, there was general consensus that the department and related units like Biomechanics and Movement Science had serious expertise, and that there was sufficient demand as well.


The two proposals were passed, the aerospace proposal with one abstention, and the biomedical engineering proposal unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 4:55 (early!).

